## KAUKAUNA ALCOHOL, TOBACCO AND OTHER DRUG ABUSE PREVENTION BOARD

A meeting of the KATODA Prevention Board was held October 19, 2022, at 6:00pm in the Hydro View Training Room in City Hall.

Members present: Jack Pautz, Karen Wirth, Laura Lindberg, Karleigh Kluever, Scott Granger, Jerry Brien, Ald. Brian Schell, Chris Wardlow and Phil Kohne.

Absent: Satia Kavanaugh Vanderloop and Dr. Paul Russo.

Motion by Brien and second by Wirth to approve the September 22, 2022, KATODA Prevention Board minutes. All members present voted aye. Motion carried.

Pautz presented the KATODA financial report.

Kluever had requested KATODA funds for the LEAD organization at the KHS. She mentioned the funds would be used for AODA activities through the 2022-20023 school year. Discussion followed. Motion by Brien and second by Wirth to use KATODA funds in the amount of \$1500.00 to support the KHS LEAD organization for the 2022-2023 school year AODA activities. All members present voted aye. Motion carried.

Pautz presented a proposed ordinance "Restriction on Sale and Possession of Hemp-derived Cannabinoids and Synthetic Cannabinoid Prohibited" to the board members to review and then forward to the City Council for adoption. The board reviewed and asked questions. It was mentioned that whether the cannabis was synthetic or of natural material the affects would be harmful to youth brain development. Motion by Kluever and second by Ald. Schell to forward the Restriction on Sale and Possession of Hemp-derived Cannabinoids and Synthetic Cannabinoid Prohibited Ordinance to the City Council's Legislative Committee for review and submit for adoption at the Common Council level. All members present voted aye. Motion carried.

Wirth reported on the activities that will be happening in the school district during Red Ribbon Week. Included will be fliers sent home to parents with Small Talk information.

Kluever mentioned to the board a junior KHS student, Ellen Cronin, is interested in being on the KATODA Board and she will attend the next meeting.

Dr. Russo will be providing another Christmas Parade float this year. The parade date is December 6, 2022, at 6:00pm. Kluever mentioned that some of the LEAD members would walk behind the KATODA float.

Wardlow gave a shout out to Marty DeCoster for sponsoring a Center Suicide Awareness Raffle at his establishment Plan B.

Kohne reported on the KATODA Brat Fry on Saturday October 15, 2022. Pautz mentioned the event netted \$313. Wirth mentioned the four KHS students that helped were fantastic workers and thanked Kluever for sending them.

Pautz and Wardlow reported on the Alcohol Policy Seminar they had attended. They highlighted on strategies and intervention programs they thought would be useful at the Kaukauna Police Dept. level.

Kluever updated the board on activities LEAD plan to do this school year. In November they plan a fund-raising bake sale to purchase items for underprivileged children. Events the group are planning are a Brewer game and attend a PAC event. The funds the board had approved this evening would help defray some of the costs for students.

The Town Hall to Provide Narcan and Mock Bedroom Information will be held over to the next meeting.

Motion by Lindberg and second by Wirth to adjourn. All members present voted aye. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at7:29pm.

Next meeting November 16, 2022.